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Our latest session was held on March 8th and focused on the District's combined
proposal on Article 4 (Workload), Article 9 (Sabbatical Leaves) and Article 14
(Compensation), as well as YFA's counter proposal to said articles. These articles
make up the majority of items remaining in negotiations. Negotiations had
previously stalled with the announcement of the projected state budget deficit and
have now resumed. YFA again countered on large lecture incentives, with a focus on
reasonable stipend incentives for faculty who add students 41-50. Notably, we have
reached agreement on Article 13 (Transfer and Reassignment Procedures) and will
be signing a TA soon.

Regarding compensation parity for part-time faculty, YFA received clarification on
the District's last proposal and have submitted a counter proposal to YCCD. YFA
believes that an agreement on a plan to remedy the parity gap may soon be
reached. We also continue to work on finalizing the MOU for Part-Time Health
Benefits, and YFA is advocating for non-taxable reimbursement of medical insurance
premiums to eligible employees. YFA is completing our counter proposal on Article 7
(Part-Time Faculty) which we will present at the next session scheduled for Friday,
April 12. This article includes the rehire process by which part-time faculty are
assigned classes.

We have scheduled a few sessions in the summer to conclude negotiations and YFA
intends to bring a finalized contract to the membership for ratification early in the
Fall term.

Know Your Contract

Articles 15 and 16 of the CBA cover the process for initial placement on the salary
schedules and column advancement for full-time and part-time faculty. When
you're first hired it's important to ensure your initial placement is correct as it sets
the stage for your earning potential for your entire career. YFA recently worked with
HR to make improvements to the notifications faculty receive so corrections can be
made in a timely manner. We're also working on an MOU to codify the timeline for
submitting new documentation.

Column movement is accomplished via the Professional Improvement process,
which is further described in the Guidelines found in Appendix A-4 and A-5 of the
CBA and on the YCCD website. The process encourages pre-approval of professional
impovement activites but April provides a window of opportunity to request
approval retroactively. Please see the email sent on April 1, 2024 with the subject
'Professional Improvement and Column Advacement' for more details.
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